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Mr. Chairînan,

These introductory points lead logically to considerationof the programme budget itself. The Secretary-Generallsproposal for the 1988-89 bienniui cails for gross expendituresof $1.68 billion, some $30 million below the $1.71 billion thatis the current appropriation for 1986-87. This reduction,estimated by the Secretary-General as 1.8 percent in nominalterîns and 1.5 percent in real terîns, means that for the firsttime ever at this stage in consideration of the budget, wehave a decline in expenditures froni one biennium to the next.This is an important event in its own right, and represents acontinuation of the steady decline in budgetary growth rateswhich has characterized the budget proposais of recent biennia.

However, despite the significant reduction proposed by theSecretary-Generai, the final level of the budget remainsuncertain. This Comniittee must still discuss the proposais 0fACABQ for a reduction of $51.4 million and possible increases


